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And so another academic year  comes to an end – what an 
achievement. This year we have made some significant improvements 
and I am grateful to our teaching staff for taking these on so that our 
curriculum meets the needs of our children. I am glad that those 
children who are leaving us have achieved well in the national tests and 
are therefore well prepared for year 7. I am equally proud that our 
children in year 1 and year 2 have achieved well in the phonics and 
year 2 national tests and so are ready for the next stage of their 
education. Our youngest children in EYFS have learnt such a great deal 
and are year 1 ready – it’s great news!
 
We wish all our children a well–deserved summer break because of all 
their achievements. Have fun! Enjoy the great outdoors! And read, read, 
read!
 
Celebrating the end of their primary education with year 6 is a poignant 
reminder of all the opportunities that children have and will continue to 
have in their future. The end of year production, our celebration of 
sports events yesterday and the opportunity to come together for one 
last time to celebrate our shared faith, to name but a few. There will 
always be improvements to make and we recognise this and are ready 
for the journey in September. Hopefully, the holidays will give us all the 
strength for all that we want to achieve.
 
A heartfelt thanks to each and every one who has supported us   
throughout the year.

School Fete: Last Sunday was a great success! 
More information in the new term. 
A big thank-you to Leigh Skips for donating a 
skip for School Fete!



On the 29th of July it will be ten years since Ruth Lambert tragically died in a 
car crash. Mass at Our Lady of Lourdes at 11:30am on the 28th July will be 
offered for Ruth & her family. All are most welcome to attend.

Ruth Mary Lambert RIP
26th January 2002 – 29th July 2009

Catholic Parenting - ‘Engaging and re-engaging your children in the Faith’
30th September 2019, 8-10pm @ St Peter’s Catholic Church, Eastwood

In this day and age, passing on our Catholic faith to our children comes with its 
challenges. How can we offer our children the best opportunity to understand and 
develop their relationship with God in a way that will sustain their practice of faith 
through to their adult life? How do we, as parents, navigate the aspects of our faith that 
are counter cultural and answer the difficult questions our children have about the 
teachings of our church?

The Diocesan Department for Marriage and Family Life have put together a workshop 
to support parents who are looking for ideas to raise their young children as faithful 
Catholics, or opportunities to re-engage older children and teenagers where there 
might be a struggle. This will be a chance to meet other parents facing the same 
challenges, to ask questions and hear some tried and tested ideas.

You can register for this event via the Eventbrite link below, or by e-mailing 
anna.mccormick@dioceseofbrentwood.org

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/catholic-parenting-southend-tickets-65116123077?ref=e
stwenivtefor001

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/catholic-parenting-southend-tickets-65116123077?ref=estwenivtefor001
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/catholic-parenting-southend-tickets-65116123077?ref=estwenivtefor001





